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LITTLE WENLOCK PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 6TH  APRIL, 2009, AT 7.30 p.m. IN THE VILLAGE HALL, LITTLE WENLOCK.

1031)
Members of the public address the Parish Council on issues and matters of 
concern and those listed on the agenda:


No issues were raised.

1032)
Presentation by Gill Porter, Community Buildings Development Officer, The 
Community Council of Shropshire.
The Parish Council was invited to participate in a national programme on collaboration in rural communities and receive free support to explore the benefits it can deliver.  Collaboration Benefits is a national programme with government funding.  Action with Communities in Rural England (ACRE) is delivering a rural strand of this programme devoted to Parish Partnership clusters.
It was suggested that the development of the parish’s Emergency Plan might be a suitable project.

The Parish Council would be required to sign up to the research project and participate in a telephone review at the end of the programme.

It was resolved to formally discuss the proposal at the next parish council meeting.
1033)
Members present:

Councillors Ms. P. Hutchings (Chair), Mrs. D. Goodman (Vice-Chair), Mr. E. Roberts and Mr. P. Pietroni


Mr. J. F. Marcham – Parish Clerk.


Also in attendance:

T&W Borough Councillor Jacqui Seymour.


1 parishioner was present.


Gill Porter.

1034)
Apologies for absence:

T&W Borough Councillor Terry Kiernan. 
1035)
Declarations of interest (existence and nature) with regards to items on the


Agenda:


None were declared.

1036)
To confirm the minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Monday


9th March, 2009:


The Minutes of the meeting held on 9th March 2009 were confirmed as a correct 
record of the meeting and signed by the Chairman.

1037)
To report on any issues arising from the UK Coal inquiry:
1. Councillor Pat Hutchings reported that there were contradictions in ENTEC’s report on the air quality evidence; page 3 PM10 may travel 1000m or more from the point of emission; page 5, 9.1.6, “up to very large PM2.5 concentrations at the sensitive receptors”…effect persists for 41 months.  PM2.5 source is site vehicles and plant.  It acknowledges the effects of PM2.5 on human health and the need for Air Quality Objectives to protect human health.  Later on page 59 (2nd part of the conclusions) site vehicle and plant related PM10 and PM2.5 ….”there will be very large concentrations of PM2.5s at the sensitive receptors and these do not constitute a significant air quality effect”.
2. Shropshire Wildlife Trust is only presenting written evidence to the inquiry and the Parish Council is dismayed by this.  It was resolved to write to the Director and Conservation Manager to request an explanation and suggest that Pete Lambert would be well place to make verbal representations to the inquiry.

3. It was resolved that the Chair would divide up the evidence and pass it onto councillors to share the work load.

4. It was resolved that the Parish Council would present the findings to Michael Barker and have it at the inquiry.

5. The Clerk reported that he had received a response from Steve Wellings, Chief Executive T&W, regarding the reasons why the Highways Department had not opposed the UK Coal planning application,

6. The Clerk reported that he had received an acknowledgement to the letter sent to T&W regarding the HIA but that there had not yet recieved a formal response to the questions raised in the letter.
7. The Clerk reported that he had not received a response from UK Coal to his email regarding a visit to the Ravenstone Surface Mine in Leicestershire.

8. It was resolved to write to T&W requesting a copy of the HIA as soon as possible and that Councillor Pietroni would read it and provide the Parish Council with an executive summary.

1038)
To report on the Parish Council’s Annual Report:


The Clerk reported that the Parish Council’s Annual Report had been published in the April edition of the Community Newsletter.


The Chairman thanked all councillors for their contributions towards the report.

1039)
To report on the progress of the Annual Parish Meeting on Monday 


April 20th:

1. The Chairman reported that the display boards had been obtained and that she would attend to their collection and return.
2. Councillor Pietroni would attend to the catering and a suggested list of requirements was drawn up.

3. The Chairman would raise the question of “The Power of Well Being” at the Open Meeting as we were one of the few councils eligible for this power and that it would assist us in the establishment of an outdoor gym.

1040)
To decide whether or not to agree to and sign the Parish Charter:

It was resolved to sign up to the Parish Charter.

1041)
To discuss the land availability schedule from T&W relating the parish and 
to respond with recommendations:

It was resolved to respond to the Strategic Housing Land Availability Assessment, but 
to firstly request a map from T&W so that the Parish Council could clearly 
identify the 
locations involved.
1042)
To progress the co-option of a new Parish Councillor and to agree the date 
for the decision to be made:

The Clerk reported that the legally required notice under the Local Government Act 
1972 (Section 87(2)) has been displayed for the legally required period of time. On 
the 30th March Frank Edge, Electoral Services Assistant, Audit and Democracy 
Resources, Telford and Wrekin Council, informed him that there had been no requests 
for an election.  He had placed an article in the Community Newsletter and had 
placed posters on the two notice boards.


The Clerk reported that he had received one letter from an elector requesting co-
option onto the Parish Council.


It was resolved that the Parish Council would make a co-option at the May meeting.

1043)
Clerk’s Report:

1. The Clerk reported that the bus service survey had been forwarded to T&W.

2. The Clerk reported that he has received no response from T&W regarding grit bins.

3. The Clerk reported that he had received an acknowledgment from RoSPA regarding the playing field inspection.

4. The Clerk reported that he had written to John Corley and Merve Hughes to thank them for the repair to the parish pump.

5. The Clerk brought his new pay scale to the attention of the Parish Council.

1044) Training:

Councillors Goodman and Roberts would attend the Power of Well Being Briefing 
Session on 7th April.


Councillor Goodman would attend the Community Engagement Course on 7th May 
and Councillor Pietroni on 13th May if he was available.

1045)
Planning:


No planning applications had been received.
1046)
To receive reports on Borough Liaison:


T&W Borough Councillor Jacqui Seymour reported that:

1. T&W had been assessed at level 3 in relation to its Equality and Diversity Policy.

2. The Civic Offices had been sold to Asda and that the site was to be cleared by 2013. The Southwater area would then be further developed.

3. T&W would be spending more money on roads and footpaths.

4. T&W had no money invested in Iceland.

1047)
To receive individual reports and updates from Parish Councillors.

1. Councillor Pat Hutchings to report on the latest Candles meeting.

1. The new area landfill manager for Veolia ES, Gavin Twyford, was introduced to the committee as was Julia Owen who is a partner for the Wrekin Forest Partnership and a local land owner and resident.

2. Neither Adrian Foster nor David Coxill attended the meeting and this curtailed the scope of the meeting.  

3. It was agreed that an “emergency” meeting would be called regarding the Coalmoor DP site restoration which should have been completed last year.

4. A gas management plan for the Coalmoor Landfill site would be submitted to the Environmental Agency in April 2009.  James Lloyd has joined Veolia and is looking at improved gas management for all sites.  He is to be asked to attend the next quarterly meeting.  The Environmental Agency has requested a more up to date stack as the present one does not yield a representative sample to analyse the trace elements.

5. Smalley Hill: the flare stack is under the control of T&W Council and so the Environmental Agency does not regulate it.  It is to be replaced in April 2009.
6. Candles: 

a. The planning application is outstanding and David Coxill is to be contacted by Veolia for an update.

b. The engine and flare stack have been off due to frozen air lines. INFINIS see to the gas management for Veolia and are separately permitted.  The Environmental Agency issued a warning with regards to the incident.  The air lines are now lagged and a larger compressor has been bought.  An improved gas management plan will be submitted in July 2009 to the Environmental Agency.  

c. The NE flank of the site is about to be seeded.
2. Councillor Pat Hutchings to report on the Little Wenlock Wombles.


A litter pick had taken place along Wellington Road, through the woods and the 
car park but litter continues to be dropped.


Veolia collected the rubbish bags and took them to the landfill.

1048)
Finance:

1. Balance on the Community Account on 31st March stood at £2,317.77. This has been reconciled with the Bank Statement which shows a balance of £2,317.77. The balance on March 31st 2008 was £4,227.73. This is a reduction of £1,909.96 in the end of year balance

On 1st April the account was credited with £5,355.00 being the first half of the Precept.  The working balance on 1st April, with all cheques cleared, was £7,672.77.

The Deposit Account stands at £7,778.63. This account commenced the financial year with a balance of £7670.03; interest to the value of £108.60 has been added to the account during the financial year. In 2007-08 the interest was £198.13.  The effective rate from 5th March 2009 is 0.500%, in April 2008 it was 5.000% and as a result interest has fallen from £42.45 to £1.79 a quarter.
2.
The Clerk presented a draft statement of income and expenditure for 2008/09.

3.
The Clerk reported on the continued problems he is having with Barclays Mandate 
Change team.

1049)
Payments:

It was resolved to make the following payments:


G & F Chancellor


Printing of the C RED Newsletter

£19.78


J.F. Marcham



Clerk’s salary




£173.33


HM Customs & Excise

PAYE





£43.30


SALC




Affiliation Fee




£152.13

EON




Lights Maintenance



£45.57
1050) Date of the next meetings:

1. The Parish Open Meeting on Monday 20th April at 7.30 pm.

2. Annual General meeting of the Parish Council on Monday 11th May at 7.30 pm.
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